
Our Vision: To develop accomplished citizens who 

contribute, live meaningfully and succeed 

 

Welcome to our Term 2 2019 College Newsletter 

PERFORMING ARTS CENTRE 

At last, the Performing Arts Centre, at the Essendon Campus, is completed. This is a state of the art Theatre seating 

an audience of over 220. With a stage of 100 square metres and with professional light and sound equipment our 

students will have access to a facility that enable them to perform at the highest level. 

Some work still needs to be done on the ground floor and the façade will be painted ready for a Grand Opening 

Concert on Thursday 18th July. 

 

SCHOOL OF ROCK 

This year’s production is “School of Rock” with Opening Night on Wednesday 28th August. This will be the first show 

performed at our new Performing Arts Centre after many years at the Clocktower Theatre. 

HOW ARE WE SUPPORTING STUDENTS TO LEARN? 

COMMUNICATING ON STUDENT PROGRESS 

It is crucial that there is strong communication between teachers, parents and students about student progress. We 

expect all students to demonstrate a level of achievement, regardless of class or teacher. We have unrelenting high 

expectations. Alongside that we have supports, interventions and challenges in place to ensure that learning is 

achieved. There are three components to our work in this area: 

 

 

SATISFACTORY COMPLETION POLICY 

The Satisfactory Completion policy has been implemented in Semester 1 to ensure that if a student does not 

satisfactorily  complete an assessment task (achieve 50%) then they are given the opportunity to have a second 

attempt (redemption) to reach that standard. If a student still does not satisfactorily complete the task further 

supports are put in place to assist them. 

PROGRESS REPORTS 



We report every 3 weeks as to how learning is progressing. This means that a student’s progress can be closely 

followed to track improvement or provide interventions where progress is of a concern. 

NEW REPORT TEMPLATE 

A new report template has been developed to compliment the Satisfactory Completion Policy and Progress Reports 

so that there is a clear understanding of the learning outcomes of every student. 

 

SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR SUPPORT (SWPBS) 

SWPBS is a program used in many schools to establish the social culture and behavioural supports needed for a 

school to be an effective learning environment for all students. The focus is on  

– Preventing poor behaviour 

– Defining and teaching positive social expectations 

– Acknowledging positive behavior, teaching and catching kids getting it right rather than waiting for 

them to get it wrong 

– Having consistent responses for problem behaviour 

– Collecting and using of data to inform decision-making 

– Providing a range of intensive, individual intervention supports  

– Implementing systems that support effective practices 

– Shifting the emphasis from punishing to teaching and learning 

– Focusing on the school making small changes for biggest effects 

– Using everyday interactions for learning 

– Considering the physical environment and routines that kids work and play in 

This program has been in place for a number of years and is being reviewed. We are especially keen to get feedback 

from the students on how the program can be improved. 

TERM 2 ACTIVITIES 

Term 2 has been another busy one. We started with the College Open Day, quickly followed by NAPLAN. There has 

been a lot of interschool sport and excursions, music performances, the Year 9 camp to Ace Hi Ranch, Year 10 and 11 

exams, the GAT and rehearsals for School of Rock.  

Student Voice has been another of our priorities this term. Individual meetings with students and conversations 

about their progress have been taking place on all campuses 

A lot of extra work goes into all these activities and I would like to thank the Campus Principals and their staff for 

their efforts this term. 

 
 
 
 
ESSENDON CAMPUS REPORT CAMPUS PRINCIPAL: LISA NUGENT 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians and students, 
 
It has been a very exciting time at the Essendon campus with the completion of the hall building upgrade project. The 
upgrade mainly focussed on the upstairs hall delivering a flexible space that is suitable for a variety of uses. The venue 
has state of the art theatre equipment to showcase our performing arts. It has been used as an exam centre, the 
reverse cycle air-conditioning, acoustic tiles, modern facilities are a huge improvement on the previous conditions. We 
held our end of semester assembly on Thursday 13th of June to celebrate student achievement and endeavour. We 
showcased the variety of ways the venue can be used – as a performance venue, a movie theatre, a lecture theatre, a 



function / conference centre. Over the next two months we will be restoring the front façade and ground floor rooms. 
Congratulation to Elle and Andrew Fraser on the birth of Angus Xander. 
 
Student learning has been a key focus this semester with the introduction of the Satisfactory Completion Policy and a 
focus on improving student outcomes. We have encouraged all students to exceed their potential. We developed a 
program that prepares students in year 10, 11 and 12 for the General Achievement Test (GAT). We have improved 
student access to online resources with all classes accessing google classroom and year 11 and 12 students also have 
access to Edrolo. Edrolo is an online platform that provides a variety of resources to increase student understanding 
and consolidate their learning. I would like to thank all staff and students for their efforts this term and encourage 
everyone to reflect on their learning strategies and set achievable goals for Semester two. 
 
We are fine tuning the details for our end of year exam and orientation programs and dates will be published early in 

term 3. The orientation program is compulsory and class work and assessments for the 2020 courses will be covered 

during this time. It is vital all students attend and complete the required work ready for Semester 1 next year. 

Students who do not attend will be required to attend redemption sessions at the beginning of term 1 next year. 

Please note the following dates in your calendars and plan any family commitments after the end of the orientation 

program. 

Orientation programs 

Current Year 11 Students – Year 12 orientation will finish on Friday 29th November 

Current Year 10 Students – Year 11 Orientation will finish on Friday 5th of December 

Current Year 9 Students – Year 10 Orientation will finish on Friday 13th of December. 

 
Semester Reports 
Reports are due to be sent at the end of this term. Contact the General Office on 9319 1300 at the start of Term 3 if 
you don’t receive the report during the holidays.  
Please do not hesitate to contact the relevant coordinator if you have any concerns about your student’s report or any 
other aspects of their progress and welfare.  
 
Uniform 
All students attending the College are required to wear full uniform. Hoodies and other visible forms of non-school 
clothing must not be worn. Footwear must be all black and leather.  
 
Essendon Campus Evening 
Monday, 22 July, 2019 
Information sessions are an essential part of assisting students’ transition to the next year level at the college. Current 
Year 9 and 10 students and their families will attend presentations and have the opportunity to talk to subject teachers 
and collect detailed information. The 2020 Course Information Handbook will be available. 
 
 
Awards 
A campus assembly was held to celebrate academic and positive REAL awards. 
Musical items were performed by our Year 12 Music students. 
The following students received academic awards and we congratulate them on their commitment to study and 
consistent results throughout the term. 
 
TERM 2 AWARD WINNERS 
 

YEAR 10 YEAR 11 

Brian Le 

Henri Ivanov 

Mark Pham 

Isabella Horvatovic 

Yokabed Berhane 

Elijah Nasalio 
English Language Centre Awards 

Carla Greco 
Aboubaker Dahir 
Jasmine Potter 
Jenny Ma (Vuong Thao Linh Ma) 
William Ngo 
Lauren Khaw 



Andrew Cao and Amelia Lin 

 

YEAR 12 REAL AWARD WINNERS 

Phi Long Nguyen 

Courtney Monro 

Josh Schembri 
Ashley Barden 

Teo Cvetkovski 
Aleyna Can 

Year 10 

Yusuf Sahin 

Year 11 

Fathy Abelshahid 

Year 12 

Moustafa Moustafa 

 
SCHOOL CAPTAIN’S REPORT ESSENDON CAMPUS 
Courtney Monro & Kurtis Barnard. 
 
Term 2 at the Essendon campus was a busy term filled with lots of school community activities. 
 
The Senior Girls Volleyball team, consisting of Georgia, Ida, Karyl, Khadija, Waad, Brianna and Keona and Courtney, 
competed at the Western Metropolitan Regional Finals in Geelong on Monday, 13th of May. We placed 4th in our 
section. 
 
The Senior Boys Premier League Football team have produced some stellar performances on the field this year. 
They kicked off their season with three consecutive wins over Mornington, SEDA and Hallam. A win against 
Emmanuel College in the semi-final put them into the Grand Final to be played at the end of Term 2. The best of 
luck to the Senior Boys Football team! 
 
Our Student Leadership team, along with the Year 11 VCAL students, held the ‘Australia’s Biggest Morning Tea’ 
event on Thursday, 23rd of May. Various cakes, sweets and savouries were made by the team and were purchased 
by teachers and students during lunch, where we successfully raised $380 to be donated to the Cancer Council. 
 
On Wednesday, 12th of June, Year 12 students and Year 11 students studying a Year 12 subject completed the 
annual 3 hour General Assessment Task (GAT). 
 
On Thursday, 13th of June, the whole school was involved in the “Big Day In”, where all students participated in 
activities such as Elevate, Yoga, a Party Safe workshop and a speech from the Police. It was a free dress ‘Rainbow’ 
day, where there was a focus on respectful relationships. We finished the day off with a free BBQ lunch and an 
assembly in the newly renovated hall to celebrate student achievement. 
 
All Year 12 students have worked very hard to complete Unit 3 subjects….. putting in the time and effort to get 
the best possible marks for SACs that have been going on throughout the semester, and the Year 10 and 11s have 
also recently completed their mid-year exams. 
 
In weeks 9 and 10, all Year 10 and 11 students will now be starting Unit 2, and all Year 12 students will start their 
final Unit and semester for their schooling days. 
 
Year 10s had their work experience from the 17th to the 28th of June, where all Year 10 students had the 
opportunity to learn valuable job experience and skills in a field of work. Furthermore, Term 2 also saw the first 
block of industry work placement for Year 11 VCAL students, where they got the chance to get experience in their 
chosen TAFE / VET industry. 
 
On Friday the 21st of June, Essendon Keilor College held our 2019 Presentation Ball. There were 13 couples in Year 
11 and 12 students participating. The night was a wonderful celebration for students, parents and staff. It was the 
perfect way to finish off a very busy, but enjoyable term at the Essendon campus. 
 
We hope everyone has an enjoyable break and comes back refreshed and ready to work in Term three. 



 
     Presentation Ball 
2019 
 
Sister School 
visits 
At the start of 
next term, we 

welcome 
students and 
teachers from 
Tran Dai Nghia 
Gifted High 
School in 
Vietnam (Weeks 
1 and 2) and 
Honjo High 
School in Japan 
(Week 3).  
The College is 

most 
appreciative of the families and staff providing homestay during these visits.  
Involvement in these exchange programs will be a rewarding and memorable experience.  
 
Some Important Term Three Dates 
Start of Term Three   15 July 
TDN visit    15 July – 28 July 
Open Day/Information sessions  22 July 
Year 12 Formal    26 July   
Honjo visit    28 July – 2 Aug 
Year 10 and 11Course Counselling 5 Aug 
Ski Camp    8 – 9 Aug 
College Production   28 to 30 Aug 
2020 Subject selection forms due 16 Aug 
P/T Interviews    26 Aug 
End of Term     20 Sept 

Term 4 
Start of Term Four   7 October  
VCAA Performance and language exams 
Commence    7 October 
Year 12 Valedictory Evening  16 October 
Year 12 Final celebration  23 October 
VCAA Written Exams commence 30 October 
Pupil Free day    4 November 
Melbourne Cup Day   5 November 
End of Year 12 orientation  29 November 
End of Year 11 orientation  5 December 
End of Year 10 orientation  13 December 
Presentation Evening   11 December 

 

EKC Careers EXPO 

The EKC Careers Expo was held on Tuesday the 14th of May for students from Years 10-12. The institutions listed 

below were represented at the EXPO, giving students the opportunity to ask questions and collect information about 

a large range of different career pathways.  



ACU, Apprenticeships Matter, Deakin Uni, Defence Forces, Kangan, Latrobe, Melbourne Polytechnic, RMIT, 

Swinburne, The University of Melbourne, UMAT , VIC Police, VU Polytechnic, Victoria University, William Angliss 

Students were required to think about their career pathways and what institution they may like to attend and fill out 

this information to go into the draw to win a gift voucher.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

ILLUMINATE NEXT GENERATION CHALLENGE (SENIOR CAMPUS) 

Two teams of Year 11 students represented Essendon Keilor College at the Illuminate Next Gen Business Challenge. 

As part of the challenge teams were required to come up with an innovative business idea related to “Cyber”. They 

had to budget, market and then present this idea to a panel of business leaders. The students involved did a fantastic 

job. 

Team “SportsMic” won the award for Best Marketing Plan  

Team “G9” won the award for Best Group 

 

 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 



The last two weeks of term two the Year Ten’s have been out on work experience placements. Some of the fields 

they have chosen to work in are: Police, fire brigade, retail, Government administration, 

Office work, working in the snowfields, auto mechanics and many other professions. I’m sure it has given them a 

taste of what it’s like to be out in the real world in jobs they might pursue in the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NIDDRIE CAMPUS REPORT: CAMPUS PRINCIPAL HEATHER HAWKINS 

Term 2 has seen a focus on student learning in the classroom and the community. Students and teachers should be 

congratulated on the academic and sporting achievements throughout this term.    

The Satisfactory Completion Policy has assisted many students to focus their learning and reach the high levels of 

academic achievement the College expects. The redemption process has been used to assist some students but most 

students are ensuring they reach the target on their first attempt at the CATS. I would also like to congratulate the 

year 7 and 9 students for the professional way they managed the NaPlan testing. This was online for the first time and 

the feedback from students was very positive.  

Our homework club has commenced on Wednesday evening with English teachers and Maths and Science tutors 

there to support your child. I remind you to review each progress report. Next Semester we will be asking all 

students with a GPA below 2.5 to attend homework club every Wednesday, until their GPA is maintained at 3 or 

more. 

Sport: Many students were selected for interschool teams in a range of sports. I have been pleased with the manner 

in which student have represented our school at these events. All teams have played their games with true 

sportsmanship. The athletes have celebrated their wins and achievements but more importantly they have created 

memories with their peers. The year 7 Boys AFL team are playing in the next round this week. We wish them every 

success.  

Excursions: Despite the poor weather the year 8 and 9 students have enjoyed some outdoor education opportunities.  

The year 8 students attended Lake Dewar and competed in activities like canoeing and archery. The year 9 students 

attended the Ace High Horse-riding Camp. I would like to thank the staff who organised and attended these activities 

as I know the students app 

Career Planning: The future has been a focus for year 9 students as they look toward their 2020 year 10 Course 

selection during term 3. Students attended ‘Try a Trade” where they learnt about a range of careers that are available 

to them.  The College has also provided opportunities for students to use the Career Advisory Service. Students 

completed a vocational assessment using the Morrisby Online Tool and received an individual meeting to discuss the 

subsequent report.  

Staffing in term 3: We welcome he return of Mr Carland and Ms Trembath after their well-earned long service leave. 

I will be taking three weeks leave at the start of term and Mr. Lesa will enjoy a break for the full term. Mr McInerney 

will be supporting Ms Drago to manage the site if you require any assistance please contact them on 93758400.  



Finally I would like to wish everybody a happy and safe holiday break and look forward to seeing you all in week 4 of 

term 3.  

 

 
NIDDRIE STUDENT INVOLVEMENT: 
 
The lunchtime tournament at Niddrie has continued this term but instead of basketball, students have competed in 
indoor soccer. The indoor soccer competition continues next term as a clash of events has occasionally interrupted 
the scheduling of matches. Thank you to all students who have participated in the competition whether it be 
through playing, refereeing, scoring, timing or simply supporting.  
 
The student leadership team have begun meeting fortnightly this term. They have already put forward a few 
proposals such as running a canteen from the food room once a fortnight, planning various fundraisers and 
discussing which charities and areas of the college they would like to allocate their fundraising efforts to. 
 
On Friday the 21st of June, Student leadership organised Rainbow Day festivities. The event emphasised EKC’s 
acceptance of all students irrespective of their lifestyle choices.  
 
I’m not sure if Student involvement can take credit for it but the day started with an actual rainbow in the sky!!! For 
a gold coin donation students and staff members dressed in rainbow colours and participated in a jellybean count 
competition. Rainbow flags and streamers adorned the school adding to the festive vibe.  
 
At lunchtime the student leaders joined by two Senior Campus School Leaders put on a sausage sizzle. Fairy bread 
and lamingtons were handed out. Students contributed to a message board by writing messages of acceptance and 
positivity whilst being entertained by music students who performed. Moonee Valley Youth Services also joined in 
the festivities.  
 
The day was a great success further developing school community and harmonious relationships. The student 
leadership team are already discussing which school facilities they can put the $200 raised towards and upcoming 
events for next semester. 
 
Lia Siafalis-Tsiatsios 
(Student Leadership 
Niddrie Campus) 
 

The following students are acknowledged for the large number of REAL rewards received this Semester. 
  

9R 9S 8R 

Alicia Inguanti 
Alicia Baks-Marino 
 

Charlize Rodier 
Angela Ayvaz 

Brock Murray 
Jye Kotoski 

8S  8T 7R 

Natalia Rehmtulla Christian Tuccitto Nicholas Towner 



Riad Abdul-Wahab 
 

Juilia Darwood 
 

Nikita Marzovilla-Siclari 

7S 7T 7W 

Ludan Saleem 
Tanavat Sakdavichit 
 

Georgia Wood 
Zacharias Sigalas 
 

Amy Bektash 
Xavier Bassett 
 

 

KEILOR CAMPUS REPORT: CAMPUS PRINCIPAL LISA ROBERTSON 
 
Semester one at the Keilor Campus is completed and I would like to take this opportunity to reflect on the journey so 
far. As a campus we have engaged in a wide range of learning activities including the Year 9 camp and Year 8 day to 
Lake Dewar. Enjoy reading the reports in this newsletter.  
We have had a renovation of the external area near the gymnasium completed and are continuing the work of 
upgrading our general purpose classrooms. 
The Year 9 students have been part of the Morrisby Careers assessment which we look forward to unpacking in 
detail in term 3 with all our families. 
 
Below are the achievements of some of our students this semester, which were awarded at our end of semester 
assembly. 
Semester one Awards for School Wide Positive Behaviours, attendance and Grade Point average success and growth. 
Congratulations to all recipients. 
 

 Attendance 
excellence 

SWPBS 
excellence 

GPA progress Report 
excellence 

GPA Progress report 
growth 

Year 7 Jake Vella-
Langdons 

Konatsu 
Bonar 

Ellesha Silverio Tara Borello 

 Chanel Mai Radhika 
Kumar 

Trisha Tan Reece Grech  

Year 8 Julian Denkovski Trinity Mai Kyra Aurisch Macglory Ngametua 
 Kade Munro Minh Nguyen Andreas Vassilopoulos Tian Dickson 

Year 9 Damian Velevski Hamza Dahir Ciara DeSimone Zack Barratt 
 Diontae Vangeli Pasquale 

Russo 
Tyron Tan Richard Capone 

   Elley Chapman  
   Rose Eddy  

 

YEAR 9 CAMP by Ciara and Rose (9B) 

Camp took place on Tuesday the 11th of June to Thursday the 13th of June. We left school on Tuesday morning and 
arrived at Ace Hi Ranch at around midday. The staff were all very funny but they were serious when it came to our 
safety and wellbeing. Students were split up into four groups for the activities we were going to do.  
 
The activities were horse riding, mountain boarding, flying fox, initiative course, giant swing, leap of faith and rock 
climbing. These activities were spread out for the three days so everyone got a chance to do everything. We 
unfortunately weren’t able to do 2 of the activities on the Wednesday because the rain was so heavy that the 
activities weren’t able to go forward safely.  
 
Since some of the events were cancelled on Wednesday, our amazing teachers and the amazing camp staff members 
organised one more activity for us to do on the Thursday. The camp had a range of delicious and healthy food 
options ranging from lasagna to hamburgers. We personally enjoined the horse riding as it was a calming way to 
start off the camp and a nice view of the scenic range. Our horses were named Dexter and Strawberry, they were 
beautiful horses and took care of us. 
 
Overall, the camp was a great experience. The staff made us feel comfortable and safe while we were there and we 
are glad that we had the opportunity to go and enjoy ourselves.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

GIRLS IN S.T.E.M. 

On May 28th, a group of Year 8 girls attended a STEM excursion organised by ABCN - Business Partnering with 

Education.  After a warm welcome, the students learnt how to make bath bombs; this was followed by a welcome 

lunch where our students enjoyed a number of market place activities and discussed robots, facial recognition and 

virtual reality. 

The afternoon had our budding engineers building a Lego drawing machine.  These worked well and required a range 

of skills to program to ensure drawings were neat. The College looks forward to working with ABCN in the future. 

 

TERM 2 SPORT REPORT (JUNIOR CAMPUSES) 

INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
Term 2 has been a busy term for Inter-school sport. The following teams have represented EKC at a district level: 



- Year 7 girls Netball 
- Year 7 boys Soccer 
- Year 7 boys AFL 
- Year 7 girls Soccer 
- Year 8 girls Netball 
- Year 8 boys Soccer 
- Year 8 boys AFL 
- Year 9/10 girls Netball 
- Year 9/10 boys AFL 
 
All teams represented the College with a high level of sportsmanship and skill. Congratulations to the following 
teams that qualified for the Western Metropolitan Region finals, held during the last week of Term 2. 

- Year 7 girls Soccer  - Year 7 boys AFL 
 

The following teams will be competing in WMR finals in Term 4 

- Year 8 boys Volleyball - Year 8 girls Volleyball 
 

 

               
     INTERMEDIATE GIRLS NETBALL        YEAR 7 GIRLS NETBALL  

            
          YEAR 8 GIRLS NETBALL   YEAR 7 BOYS AFL  

 



                                                   YEAR 8 BOYS AFL 
    

 

           
          YEAR 8 BOYS VOLLEYBALL  YEAR 7 BOYS VOLLEYBALL 
   
 
We look forward to the following sporting events that will be happening during Term 3: 

- Junior and Intermediate basketball / Junior boys netball 
- Junior girls AFL / District Athletics 
 
CROSS COUNTRY 
The following students qualified for the Western Metropolitan Region Cross Country finals after achieving the 
following placings at the Moonee Valley District Cross Country: 
 
12/13 boys 7W  Jackson Heidrich - 7th  
12/13 boys 7T Zacharias Sigalas - 11th  
12/13 boys 7A Mason Celantano - 13th 
12/13 girls 7W Lexi Kerry - 2nd  
14 boys  8R Jye Kotoski - 10th  
14 boys  8B Dakoda Della Salandra - 15th 
15 boys  9S Gabriel Calabretta - 3rd 
15 girls  9S Tyra Henham - 4th 

 
 

CROSS CAMPUS SPORT 
Term 2 also saw the re-introduction of Cross Campus sport events between Year 7-9 students from the East Keilor 
and Niddrie Campuses. These events were a great opportunity for students to enjoy some competitive sporting 
competition with their fellow students. A special thank you to the Senior Sport and Recreation students who assisted 
with both cross campus officiating and also with coaching inter-school teams this Term. 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JAPANESE DRUMMING (KEILOR CAMPUS) 

On Friday 10th May, Year 7 and 8 Japanese classes participated in a traditional Japanese drumming workshop. At the 

start of the workshop, the instructor, Toshi Sensei introduced himself to the class and also named all the traditional 

drums from Japan. He showed us all ookii taiko (big drums) and chiisai taiko (small drums) that were used for special 

occasions in Japan. Toshi Sensei played the drums to us to know what they sounded like. He let us all try the 

different types of drums. He also taught various techniques and music in Japanese drums. The environment was very 

loud that I thought my eardrums were going to pop. The whole class enjoyed the Japanese drumming workshop with 

Toshi Sensei.  

Mahdi Haibeh and Gedy Gebremedhin (Year 8)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HARMONY DAY (ALL CAMPUSES) 



At all campuses of EKC, students participated in a day where all cultures were celebrated. A magnificent array of 

colourful cultural dress was displayed, with calligraphy workshops and barbeque (Senior campus) and live music 

(Niddrie campus) also were part of the day. 

 

YEAR 7 SCIENCE  

Niddrie Year 7 students were completing their mixtures CAT. They had to design a method to separate iron, sand, 

water, salt and stones from each other and to try and lose as little of their mixture as possible. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SWPBS  

In response to student feedback that the present matrix is too wordy and complicated we have begun to review our 

matrix with students, teachers and parents. If you would like to have input please contact Heather Hawkins or Mark 

McInerney at their respective campuses.   

Focus for next term: 

1. Consider how our actions impact on others  

2. Encourage and support others in their learning 

3. Explore new and established ways to further our learning 

YEAR 9 TRY A TRADE DAY 

A large number of Year 9 students attended the Try a Trade event at RecWest in Footscray. Students got the chance 

to speak to a variety of professionals and try out a variety of hands on activities. This included things like carpentry, 

paving, and electronics, changing a car tyre, getting a massage, taking fingerprints with police and making rice paper 

rolls. The students then got to have lunch at Melbourne Central. 



 

 

 

 

YEAR 8 EXCURSION TO LAKE DEWAR 

We did a lot of fun activities as part of different challenges on the day such as archery, drawing in the mud, riding 
scooters and putting pictures in order. We had to cross a river on a board, swing on a rope and get to higher 
platforms, board balancing. All the activities were fun overall. The place looked like it was in the bush because there 
were mountains and lots of trees. There was also a black dog where we had lunch! It looked like a forest. Some other 
exciting activities were trying to light fire with sticks, going through an obstacle course while blindfolded and 
basketball. It was very muddy and wet and the activities were a lot more fun since it was raining. It was a long drive 
to get there. One other activity was where we had to get into a boat and go to containers and collect buckets filled 
with water. In all the activities our classes were split into teams to compete against each other. Overall it was a fun, 
fantastic and exciting excursion which most people seemed to enjoy! 

By Taaha and Rocky (8B), with 
help from Ralph and Fraser. 

 



 

 

 

 

YEAR 9 CAREERS DAY 

On Tuesday the 18th June, the East Keilor Year 9’s went to the Essendon Campus to undertake extensive careers 

testing in readiness for their course selection and future pathways. Mr Kingham arranged guest speakers from Kangan 

Institute, VU Polytechnic and La Trobe University to give the students an overview of pathways into various courses 

and careers. It was great for the year 9’s to experience some time at the senior campus.  

 

 

 

 

 



EKC AEROBICS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 5th June, we performed our 2019 aerobics routine in front of a few teachers. 

Considering we have a competition in about a week, performing was a good warm up for this.  

First group to perform were the Year 7’s. Overall they did an amazing job performing in 

front of an audience for the first time.  

Next up was the Year 8’s. This is their second year competing in aerobics and they have 

improved a lot!  

Then it was our turn. We were pumped and really enjoyed doing it.  

Big thanks to Miss Harbrow for pushing us to become better and taking is on an amazing 

journey. 

- Astara Jackson and Miranda Bulman 

Best of luck to the EKC Aerobics Team as they 

compete at their first competition of the year on 

Sunday 16th June. The team has been training so hard 

over the last term and are set to show the rest of the 

Aerobics world what Essendon Keilor College students 

are capable of! 


